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ñWhen angry, count four;  

when very angry, swear.ò 
 

 

The quote above is from 19th century writer Mark Twain. It's a great reminder to 

slow down and regroup my thoughts.  
 

Anger versus Patience is a lesson I have had to learn over and over again. From getting 

ticked off that a piece of technology doesn't work the way I want, to becoming 

miffed over another person's response to something -- there are many opportunities 

in a given day to get angry.  
 

The spectrum is wide and varied. From mild annoyance, quickly overcome; to  

righteous indignation worthy of prophetic preaching and calling down the very 

Wrath of God!  
 

The problem is that sometimes the level of anger response -- was in hindsight -- out 

of proportion to the alleged infraction -- whether it involves laundry, dishwasher 

loading or social injustice.  
 

I find that frequently, if I notice I am becoming angry, it has to do with my wanting 

reality to be different than it actually is. I wanted there to be one piece of "my"  

chocolate left. I wanted my family member to have come back home by now. I want 

gay marriage in Texas.  
 

In all of these particular cases, my anger has to do with wanting reality to be different 

than it is. The chocolate is gone. The family member has not returned. There is no 

gay marriage in Texas. 
 

And so, I want to "argue" with reality. And because reality always wins! My anger 

won't be productive, or even provide any lasting relief. And yet, this wanting to  

argue with reality is deeply ingrained -- at least in me. 
 

Once I accidentally walked into a door frame and hit my shoulder. The pain was 

sudden, unexpected, and -- unfair! I had to stifle an urge to punch the door frame for 

its bad behavior. Yes, I was angry -- at what? My own inattention to where I was 

going? No, I was angry at the door frame that should have known better. Arguing 

with reality -- while tempting -- is always a losing proposition. 
 

But what about wanting to argue with the reality that there is no gay marriage in 

Texas? Then, it is time to convert anger's passion into something more useful. A 

passion for social justice. This passion isn't hasty, or angry. It is positive, life affirming, 

and feeds my soul. The aim is the same -- the fuel is very different.  
 

The ministers and I, invite you to explore your own thinking and feeling about Anger 

and Patience, in your life, the life of your friends and family, and in our world.  

 

Daniel 
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Weighed Down by Grief, Surprised by Joy   

 

This has been a hard month for many members and friends in our church as a series of deaths and other losses have struck 

several members of our congregation. This has made us all aware of the fragility of life as well as the friendship and 

love we felt for those that have died. Our hearts and prayers go to those who have recently suffered loss. 
 

But April is also the month we have come to see as a time of renewal, of rebirth and of the reawakening of feelings 

held dormant because of hard times, too much change and suffering. 
 

Spring reminds us that there is hope for rebirth even in the midst of sorrow; a resurrection of life itself. Each Sunday I love 

to see the young babies in church, their eyes full of wonder for the future (and a little spinach in their hair!). 
 

All of this reinforces our need to cherish and preserve our church. We can be with each other when grief and strug-

gles surround us, and also to share the energy of children, the optimism of youth, and the beginnings of new families. 
 

If you have been sitting on the sidelines waiting to be part of this extended family, I invite you to speak to me and see 

how you can join in, not just for yourself, but for all of us. 

 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis 

kathleen@firstuu.org 

512-567-2115 

 

Unitarian Universalist Rapid Response  

Network Training and Kick -Off!  

  

When: Saturday, April 19, 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

Where: Emerson Unitarian Church, 1900 Bering Dr., Houston, TX 77057 

Calling all UUs in the greater Houston area to join us for this introduction to 

our exciting new program. Here are our ñTalking Pointsò for why we have  

formed the UU Rapid Response Network: 

       

Å As Unitarian Universalists, we have a demonstrated long history of over 40 years of acceptance and  

        inclusion in areas that are often controversial in religious congregations ð these areas include LGBT 

        inclusion, womenôs health and reproductive rights, and Interfaith cooperation and support. 

  

      Å Too often the voices of the religiously conservative are the only religious voices heard on these issues. 

              

      Å When instances of intolerance or discrimination occur in the Greater Houston area around these issues, we 

         want a clear religiously progressive response so that people better understand the breadth of religious  

         perspectives on complex issues. 

  

The network will call ñactionsò 3-4 times a year so that we can gather around a particular incident or issue and get 

our voices heard! This training will introduce participants to the process. 
 

To register for this training, go to:  http://tinyurl.com/RRN -register 

 

Please register by 6:00 p.m. on Sunday, April 13, in order to be sure to get lunch, a T-shirt, and for childcare. 
  

mailto:kathleen@firstuu.org
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Presidentôs Report 

 

End Statement 1.1 First Church is a powerful voice for progressive ideals and action; feeding souls and changing 

lives. Board member Connie Acosta reflects that our 501É 3 status and our constitution limit First Churchôs political 

actions. The Board discussed how we can support the upcoming City of Houston anti-discrimination ordinance. The 

Board passed the following resolution: ñThe Board of Trustees of First Unitarian Universalist Church of Houston, 

Texas unanimously supports efforts to discourage discrimination and promote inclusion of all persons regardless of 

race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, or religion. When we fight hatred and discrimination for any one group, we do so 

for all.ò  The ministers, or any church member, can speak to the city council in support of this legislation as individuals, 

but not as representatives of the church.  

 

The Board addressed some major issues at this monthôs meeting. The following are discussions and actions that the 

Board took: 

 

Results from March 9  meetings: 

 

The Board held its third meeting with members in March to discuss the proposed Constitutional quorum 

amendment. All but one member supported the change. A suggestion to allow mail in ballots was 

made. The Board will discuss this suggestion, but this is a matter for a future Board.    

The Board approved amending the current quorum in the constitution: The quorum for all meetings of 

the Church Membership shall be at least 60 voting members of the Church or 25% of the voting 

Membership, whichever number is smaller. Proposed revision: ñThe quorum for all church meetings 

shall be 15% of the church membership.ò  

 

Nominating Committee 

 

David Smith reported that Jon Naylor had taken a part-time staff position with the church and will not be 

a candidate for the Board. The Nominating Committee advertised for another round of candidates 

and met on March 16.  

 

Capital Campaign 

 

The Board discussed and approved a policy that would require the senior minister to submit for Board 

approval plans and specifications of capital improvement projects prior to initiating or entering into 

any contractual agreements. The Board approved this with a four in favor, two against, and one  

 abstaining vote. 

As of the Ministerôs Report, the capital campaign pledges are less than half way to our goal of $300,000.  

If you have not pledged toward the capital campaign fund, please consider doing so as we have  

 repair and renovation work necessary to maintain our church facilities. 

 

Every other month, I attend the Copperfield campus for  

service. It never fails that Susan Berg greets me at the door. 

Her genuine smile and welcoming words always make me 

feel that I am a part of the Copperfield campus. The initial 

greeting at any church door can influence whether or not a 

visitor returns. Copperfield is in good hands with Susan.  

Thank you, Susan for your service. 

 

In Fellowship, Your Board President 

 

Sheila Whitford 



 

Page 4                                                                                                             First Church News 

Circle Round 
 

Spring! As I write this column, it is close to the Spring Equinox and something has stirred inside me. As I look on 

another spring, I feel connected to something new. Someone posted on Facebook her lovely daffodils that just came 

up. The bulbs she planted patiently months ago did what they do. Thereôs something both surprising and comforting 

about the bursting forth of a bud. 

  

I found a couple of poems about Spring I wanted to share. Since some of our own children have learned to ride a bike 

in the past week, I offer you Bicycle Spring by Kevin FitzPatrick. And since a healthy diet is something we fight for 

in our current culture, I offer The First Green of Spring by David Budbill. 

  

My favorite place to look for poems these days are on the Poetry Foundation and Writerôs Almanac websites. Perhaps you 

can find a favorite poem about Spring or about anything that speaks to you. Itôs fun to memorize them and share 

them. Itôs fun to say them aloud as you take a walk on a sunny day. This year, after some cold days and nights, letôs 

enjoy the spring!  I encourage you to consider our Spring Retreat, April 11-13, a place to get away with your family, 

enjoy the great outdoors, commune with friends and nature, sing, canoe and create art, meet or get to know people 

more deeply. Hope youôll be able to come. 

  

Bicycle Spring by Kevin FitzPatrick 

Windy, sunny, and Sunday, the afternoon of your father's promise, 

you will learn to ride your bike:  your father breathing hard 

pushes, runs at your side, one hand on the handlebars, 

the other firm on the seat, launching you like a glider  

to soar long seconds before wobbling to crash 

in the soft green field until you know how to ride  

suddenly except for the brakes and your father suddenly  

is a speck waving way behind, as you pedal toward strange sights 

in blocks where he has forbidden you to walk. 

  
The First Green of Spring by David Budbill 

Out walking in the swamp picking cowslip, marsh and marigold, 

this sweet first green of spring. Now sautéed in a pan melting 

to a deeper green than ever they were alive, this green, this life, 

harbinger of things to come. Now we sit at the table munching 

on this message from the dawn which says we and the world 

are alive again today, and this is the world's birthday. And 

even though we know we are growing old, we are dying, we 

will never be young again, we also know we're still right here 

now, today, and, my oh my! don't these greens taste good. 

 

Carol Burrus, Religious Educator 

The Big Idea: The Storm Will Pass 

FIRST CHURCH NEWS is published monthly by First Unitarian Universalist Church, 5200 Fannin Street,  

Houston, TX, 77004. Phone: 713-526-5200. This is Volume 19, Issue 4, published on March 24, 2014. 
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April 6: Donôt Eat the Marshmallow! We live in a world of immediate gratification ð songs immediately downloaded 

to our phones, books on our Kindles or Nooks in 3 seconds. Hold on and wait! A spiritual practice of patience has been 

proven to make you healthier, wealthier, and yes, even wiser. Sometimes the way to a better life is to press ñpause.ò 

Sermon by Rev. Joanna Fontaine Crawford. 

 

April 13: Donôt Turn the Other Cheek! From Biblical times to the recent issue of Psychology Today, advice is plentiful 

on how to curb, control, communicate and choose to use angerôs power. What would be a culturally appropriate, life affirm-

ing Unitarian Universalist response to someone elseôs anger ð and to our own? Is there another response to the fight or 

flight we were all taught as our choices?  Sermon by Rebecca Crystal, Student Minister. 

 

April 20: Easter Sunday How might we get into the Easter act, feel the power of new life, growth, and change? 

Sermon by Rev. Dr. Daniel OôConnell.  The Sanctuary Choir will perform ñRequiemò by Gabriel Fauré, between the two 

services. See page seven for a complete description of the music and information on the composer. 

 

April 27: Healthy Pride According to Benjamin Franklin, ñHumility is a virtue so difficult to grasp that if I 

should ever attain to it, I would be proud of myself.ò A little pride, taken too far, can be seen as conceit, 

arrogance, or hubris. Be proud of accomplishmentsðyour own AND those of people around you. 

Sermon by Rev. Kathleen Ellis.  

Sermons for April 2014 

Healthy Communications Team 
 

Team representatives are present at a listening table in Channing Hall between  

services on Sundays. Although Rev. Danielôs door is always open, they are  

available to listen to concerns that you might have and assist you in finding the  

best avenues for resolutions. The team keeps a journal in which you can enter any  

comments,  compliments and concerns. The team reports to Rev. Daniel on a weekly ba-

sis. If you are not here on Sunday, feel free to e-mail the Healthy Conversations Team 

at hct@firstuu.org.  

 

 

The team members are Connie Acosta, leader, Robert Barnett, Trish Kolodney and Michael OôLaughlin. Bill 

Nelson serves as an advisor to the team.  

Online Automatic Payment Makes Pledge Fulfillment Easy and Convenient 

AND is Great for Church Cash Flow 
 
We have been accepting Electronic Funds Transfer payments from checking and savings accounts, along with Credit 

Card Payment through Vanco Services for 7 years. We are  impressed with their easy to  use customer interface, 

their excellent reports and their reasonable prices. You can set up payments for yourself now, at the First Church 

website, firstuu.org/firstchurchpay.php or fill out and return the Vanco Authorization Form: firstuu.org/pdfs/

VANCO_Authorization_Form.pdf. If you have any questions, contact bookkeeper@firstuu.org.  Weôll be happy to help 

you get set up.  

mailto:hct@firstuu.org
http://firstuu.org/firstchurchpay.php
http://firstuu.org/pdfs/VANCO_Authorization_Form.pdf
http://firstuu.org/pdfs/VANCO_Authorization_Form.pdf
mailto:bookkeeper@firstuu.org
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Excerpts from the Treasurerôs Report 
 

January 2014 results 

 

January was a quiet yet solid month for us. All Income and expense items came in pretty close to budgeted amounts, 

without major divergences. On the income side, pledge income exceeded the budgeted amount for the second month 

in a row, this time by some $4,000, helping to narrow the gap between our year-to-date budget and actual collections.  

All told, income exceeded budget by $6,000. 

 

Expenses likewise came in more or less on target, exceeding budgeted amounts by $2,000. This gave us a surplus of 

income over expenses for the month of $4,000 over the budgeted amount. 

 

Our cash levels dipped by about $16,000 this month. This makes sense if you consider that our budget figures for the 

month called for expenses to exceed income by approximately $21,000, and we beat that projection by $4,000. We 

can expect our cash levels to trend downward for the next several months, per the usual seasonal pattern. 

 

For the entire report, visit: http://www.firstuu.org/treasurer_reports.php.  

 

First UU Church, Museum District, Spring Retreat 

April 11 -13 

Piney Woods Conservation Center 

Broaddus, TX 
 

 

We welcome everyone from our three campuses. Leave your city worries 

behind and enjoy nature in a setting both comforting and wild. A small lake 

and island lie in the midst of a collection of buildings including sleeping 

cabins, rooms for workshops, and a dining hall. Workshops, conversations, 

music, art, and play are all wonderful modalities for connecting with our 

church family. 

 

 

Registration information and forms are available at http://firstuu.org/pdfs/spring_retreat_2014.pdf and the church 

office. 

HELP WANTED!  
 

We are in great need of volunteers to perform tasks in the office. If you have some free time (retired) or can work a 

few hours a week into your schedule we would be very grateful. Positions we need to fill include: 
 

Monday thru Friday office volunteers with two choices of shifts: 10:00 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. or 1:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Weekday volunteers will work one shift per week unless willing to work more. 

Sunday morning office volunteers - 9:00 a.m. - 1:30 p.m., one shift on one Sunday per month unless willing to work more. 

 

 

If youôre interested in any of these opportunities, contact Tom Cowen at tom@firstuu.org or call him at 713-526-5200. 

 

http://www.firstuu.org/treasurer_reports.php
mailto:tom@firstuu.org
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The operatic bel canto style of oratorio composition was popular in Paris at the time the Requiem was composed. 

But Gabriel Fauré, a choirmaster and organist, sought to create a new kind of church music.    

 

While other composers of the day wrote for bigger and bigger orchestras, with thicker, more complicated textures, 

and phrases strictly adhering to divisions of meter, Fauré, drawing melodic inspiration from the tunes and rhythms  

of Gregorian chant, which were non-metrical, achieves his desired effect through scrupulously precise directions on 

rhythm and dynamics. Breaking from the traditions established by Wagner or Berlioz, he also employed smaller  

ensembles and spare orchestrations, using violins and winds in the Requiem sparingly, eliminating them altogether 

when he felt appropriate. Fauré uses subtle gradations in dynamic, color, and harmony to achieve dramatic effects to 

emphasize the central points of the text. With the debut of the Requiem, he helped to establish a distinctive French 

style which set the stage for the development of the Impressionism of Debussy and Ravel. 

 

The delicate pastel effects in the piece create a calm serenity which seem to emphasize an intimate relationship to 

God rather than a much more remote idolized worship of a deity. 












